MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JANUARY 26, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, January 26, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on January 12, 2021 as read.

Mr. Kyle Galloway from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Onshore Materials has submitted pay request #2 and has been approved from GIS Engineering for payment. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle and unanimously agreed to approve pay request #2 from Onshore Material in the amount of $144,676.69. This is the project that built the levee on the north side of Grand Isle from Hurricane Delta. The contractor has repaired the property that they damaged working on the levee. 2. Working on the levee and pipes needed by Cox Entergy.  3. Great Lakes has completed dredging and dressing up levee. 4. The gate on the Hebert Levee needs to be replaced.
President Camardelle stated he is setting up a meeting with CPRA to discuss the levee on the south side. HE also stated that the levee board started installing rocks on the north side of Grand Isle in 1992 and we have been adding segments when money is available ever since. It takes money and lobbying in Washington and the state. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves for all their assistance with our projects. He also thanked Governor Edwards and Jefferson Parish Officials for helping with the south beach levee. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:44 p.m.
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